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Legislature Approaches Second Funnel

March 12, 2012 is the start of the second legislative funnel week.  Legislative funnels are self imposed deadlines that require bills to make certain progress in order to be eligible for further consideration.  By the close of the second funnel on March 16th, House Files (HF) must be reported out of Senate Committees and Senate Files (SF) must be reported out of House Committees to remain alive for the session.  As a result, there will be a significant number of subcommittee and committee meetings this week to advance legislation.  Certain bills, such as appropriations and tax legislation, are exempt from the funnel deadlines.  

Senate Eliminates Office of Drug Control Policy, House Restores It
This week was a wild ride for the Office of Drug Control Policy.  Over the past several years, there have been efforts to eliminate the ODCP and transfers its functions to other departments, such as the Department of Public Safety.  Currently, the office receives an annual state appropriation of approximately $290,000 and is staffed with 8 FTE’s.  Using these resources, the ODCP is able to draw down approximately $9.4 million dollars in grants for state and local law enforcement throughout the State of Iowa.
On Tuesday, March 6th, the Iowa Senate approved by a vote of 26-24 SF 2313, a bill to eliminate nearly all the funding and FTE’s for the ODCP – leaving them with only $80,000 and 2 FTE’s.  The core responsibilities of the office were transferred to the Iowa Department of Public Safety and the Iowa Department of Public Health.  This shift is being opposed by all major law enforcement groups at the Statehouse including: the Iowa Peace Officers Association, The Iowa State Sheriffs and Deputies Association, The Iowa State Police Association, and the Iowa Police Chiefs Association.

Once SF 2313 was approved by the Senate, it was sent to the House Appropriations Committee for consideration.  The subcommittee met and approved an amendment to fully restore the funding to ODCP to $290,000 and 6 FTE’s (below the 8 FTE’s currently budgeted) and maintain them as an independent agency.   The bill now moves to the full House Appropriations Committee next week for approval. 
House Approves Legislation to Provide Protection to Service Animals
On March 8th, the House approved HF 2397 – a bill that aims to provide the same protections to services horses as currently received by service dogs.  The bill eliminates a loophole for police horses by giving them the same protections as police dogs while the horse is in service.  The bill creates exceptions for a peace officer or veterinarian who is treating the horse, or for a person acting in self-defense or the defense of another.  HF 2397 was approved by a vote of 95-0 and mow moves to the Senate Judiciary Committee for consideration.
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